

Capital Communiqué

AMERICAN SOCIETY OF HEATING, REFRIGERATING AND AIR CONDITIONING ENGINEERS

OCTOBER, 1990

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Financial Ross MoIntyre Audit

John Lunde

Membership Rick Bell

Telephone

Mike Swayne Education

Dalton McIntyre Frank Vaculik

> Technical TBA

Energy Andrew Bodanowicz

Refrigeration Don McKeen

Research Bill McKinnon

Program TBA

Special Events Gilbert Cavill

Publicity Marv Whalen

Communiqué

Pierre Gagnon Greeters

Peter Grabner CRC

Chris Frauley Nominations John Dugan

Al Oakes Award Bill McKinnon

Advisory Byron Landry

Government Affairs
Gabriel Laszlo

Chapter Historian Paul Baker

Roster
Randy Snow

AWARDS NIGHT

PROGRAM: OCTOBER 16, 1990

SUBJECT: WHAT'S UP FOR THE FUTURE

OUR GUEST SPEAKER IS MICHEAL A. BUTTERS, COMMERCIAL ENERGY ADVISOR FOR CUSTOMER ENERGY SERVICE DEPARTMENT OF ONTARIO HYDRO. MICHEAL HAS SPENT ALL OF HIS CAREER IN MARKETING OF ENERGY OR ENERGY RELATED PRODUCTS AND SERVICES FOR VARIOUS COMPANIES.

MICHEAL WILL ADDRESS ONTARIO HYDRO'S CONCERNS OVER THEIR FUTURE ENERGY REQUIREMENTS AND WILL COVER THE TOPIC OF DEMAND MANAGEMENT.

SOCIAL: 17:00 Hrs. DINNER: 18:30 - 20:00 Hrs. PROGRAM: 20:00 Hrs.

Phileas Fogg Metropolitan House, 99 Bank Street, MacDonald Room

MENU

Tomato Vegetable Cocktail
Braised Beef Stroganoff on Buttered Noodles
Vegetable
Fresh Fruit Torte

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The 1990-1991 Chapter year has begun with a good start. The August Golf Tournament was again a great success, thanks to Randy Cavill and the Special Events Committee. Our September meeting was well attended and offered a Program which addressed the selection of non-CFC chillers and field conversion of existing CFC chillers.

The presentation of interesting Programs with various topics and talented speakers, combined with a balance of technical sessions and educational tours, are some of the Chapter objectives for this year.

The theme for our October meeting is "Awards Night". This evening offers us the opportunity to recognize our many contributors to the past Research Promotion Campaign and those who have helped the Chapter in an outstanding way. See you there!

Byron Landry

TABLE TOP DISPLAYS

Table top displays are now permitted at our Chapter Meetings as a result of recent rule changes, subject to restrictions outlined in the August issue of Capital Communiqué. Here is your opportunity to raise the profile of your company's products, services, equipment and systems to a broad audience of fellow Chapter members and guests. Don't miss your chance, September and November have already been booked! Further details may be obtained by contacting Chris Frauley, 232-3511.

PARKING

Evening parking is now available to ASHRAE members at flat rate of \$4.00 from 5:00 p.m. in the 50 O'Connor Street parking area. Keep left when entering ramp area. Advise the attendant when entering you are attending ASHRAE meeting and are entitled to \$4.00 flat rate.

CONSTRUCTION SPECIFICATIONS CANADA **TRADE SHOW '90**

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 1990

OTTAWA CIVIC CENTRE ** NEW HOURS: 2:00 - 7:00 p.m.

For more information, contact: Issy Leblond - Chairman Ministry of Housing 820-8305 John Jenson **LCBO** 592-5540 Kurt Kulakowsky Garland Canada Inc.

788-0042

MEMBERSHIP REMINDER

Those of you who have yet to join ASHRAE at the "Society Level" must do so prior to joining at the "Chapter Level". We invite you to attend our monthly meeting where "Society (Level" membership application forms are made available or contact the undersigned for further details.

Attached herewith is a "Chapter Level" membership application form. We invite "Society Members" to fill one out if you have not already done so, and bring it to our October monthly meeting, or mail it in to the address indicated.

Please keep in mind the important role ASHRAE plays in the development of our industry and since we are a "non-profit" organization, we strongly need your support!

> Sincerely, R.J. Mcintyre, P. Eng. 727-5111

COME OUT OF YOUR SHELL

The ASHRAE Energy Committee is asking you to volunteer to serve on Technical Committees to review technical papers submitted for ASHRAE programs and publications, i.e. Journal and Handbook Chapters.

A thirty-three percent annual turnover of members is required on these Committees to maximize opportunities for members' participation and provide fresh ideas.

Your participation will assist in maintaining the high technical standard of ASHRAE programs and publications as(well as enhance your own knowledge through association with your peers.

If you wish to volunteer, please contact Andre Bogdanowicz at 727-5111.

Phone: 727-5111

MONTHLY SMILE

"Efficiency" - Turning the pile of junk on top of your desk into a pile of junk on someone else's desk.



